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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was chaired by Ambassador Duly Brutus, Permanent Representative of Haiti to the Organization of American States (OAS). It was called to order at 10:11 a.m. 

1. Adoption of the order of business
The Permanent Council adopted the draft order of business, document CP/OD-1842/12, without any changes.

2. Presentation by the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Serbia, His Excellency Vuk Jeremić

Minister Vuk Jeremić made a presentation on the activities that Serbia was carrying out with the Organization, in particular the scholarships that his government had made available to students from the Hemisphere to study in Belgrade universities. 

Minister Jeremić said that the OAS was one of the primary vehicles for ensuring peace, stability, and prosperity in the Western Hemisphere and reiterated the Republic of Serbia’s full support and cooperation in efforts to fight drug trafficking and to promote peace, social justice, gender equity, and sustainable development, among other activities. He concluded by expressing his desire to participate in the next regular session of the General Assembly and by reaffirming his country’s commitment to continue collaborating with the OAS member states in future endeavors. 
The representatives of Guatemala, Venezuela, Panama, and Nicaragua welcomed Minister Jeremić, thanked him for his presentation, and wished him success in his bid to become President of the United Nations General Assembly.

Likewise, the Secretary General and the Chair of the Permanent Council expressed appreciation to Minister Jeremić for his presentation and his visit to the OAS. 

The Permanent Council took note of the presentation made by the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Serbia, Mr. Vuk Jeremić, and of the delegations’ comments. 

3. Presentation of the report on the Mission to Support the Peace Process in Colombia of the Organization of American States (MAPP/OAS)
The Secretary General, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, presented the Sixteenth Quarterly Report on the Mission to Support the Peace Process in Colombia, in compliance with the mandates in Permanent Council resolution CP/RES. 859 (1397/04). He mentioned the considerable efforts made by the Government of Colombia, its Congress, and all institutions involved in the enactment of Law 1448, known as the Victims and Land Restitution Law of June 2011. In the context of reintegration, he acknowledged the work of the Colombian Agency for Reintegration (ACR) and the topic of Transitional Justice. 


In conclusion, he asked the Permanent Council to review the frequency with which those reports have to be presented, noting that the presentation of two reports per year would make it possible to report in greater depth on advances made and difficulties faced in the process. 

The Interim Representative of Colombia, Mr. Carlos Iván Plazas, expressed appreciation for the report, which highlighted the significant progress achieved by that Mission in the peace process in Colombia. He referred to the signing by President Santos and the General Secretariat, on July 21, 2011, of the Addendum to the MAPP/OAS mandate. Said Addendum reaffirmed the political will of the Government of Colombia and the commitment of the Secretary General to promote comprehensive land development as a component of comprehensive redress to victims of forcible displacement and land seizure and to continue moving forward in the peace process. He also referred to the initiatives taken by the MAPP/OAS, expressed thanks on behalf of the Colombian Government and people to the countries and various international organizations that had been supporting the process, and indicated that the recommendations made in the report would be carefully considered.

The delegations of Canada, the United States, Costa Rica, and Guatemala took the floor to thank the Secretary General for the report and to acknowledge the work carried out by the MAPP/OAS, reiterating the importance of, and thus its appreciation for, its efforts in the peace process in Colombia.
The delegations expressed agreement with the Secretary General’s request concerning a possible change in the frequency of submission of the reports, and the Interim Representative of Colombia said that his government would not have any difficulty in acceding to that request.

The Permanent Council took note of the Sixteenth Quarterly Report on the Mission to Support the Peace Process in Colombia of the Organization of American States (MAPP/OAS), presented by the Secretary General, and of the comments and observations of the Interim Representative of Colombia and the representatives of other delegations. 

4. Presentation of the report on the Electoral Observation Mission (EOM) in Colombia by Ms. Charlotte McDowell, Deputy Chief of Mission

In the absence of the Chief of the Electoral Observation Mission in Colombia, Ambassador Beatríz Paredes, the report was presented by Ms. Charlotte McDowell, Deputy Chief of Mission.

The Deputy Chief of Mission commented on the results of the Electoral Observation Mission in Colombia during the elections on October 30, 2011, for governors, mayors, departmental assemblies, municipal councils, and members of local administrative boards. The Mission was made up of 59 international observers, who covered the country’s 23 departments. The report highlighted the efforts made on election day by various civil society organizations to observe the voting and ensure that it took place democratically, but noted that guaranteeing transparency in the process was essential. She indicated that the pilot use of biometric fingerprinting had been successful. 

In conclusion, Ms. McDowell thanked the authorities and the police of Colombia for their support of the Mission and expressed appreciation to Sweden, the Netherlands, Italy, Switzerland, Norway, and the United States for their financial support. 

Mr. Carlos Iván Plazas, Interim Representative of Colombia, expressed thanks for the work carried out by the Mission and for the report presented by Ms. McDowell. He also thanked Ambassador Beatríz Paredes, the Chief of Mission, and the countries that had made the mission possible. He said that his delegation had taken note of the recommendations made by the Mission that supported the electoral process in his country.

The representative of Guyana, speaking on behalf of the CARICOM member countries, and the representative of Panama commented on the report and on the electoral process in Colombia. 

The Permanent Council:

· Took note of the report and the recommendations made on the Electoral Observation Mission in Colombia for the elections held on October 30, 2011, as well as the comments made by delegations;

· Expressed appreciation for the work carried out by Mrs. Beatríz Paredes, Chief of Mission, and her team; and

· Congratulated the people and Government of Colombia for an election day that took place without any serious problems.

5. Change of date for the Third Conference of States Party to the Inter-American Convention against the Illicit Manufacturing of and Trafficking in Firearms, Ammunition, Explosives, and Other Related Materials (CIFTA)

The Permanent Representative of Peru presented the request for a change of date for the meeting as well as a draft resolution on setting a new date for the Third Conference of States Party to the Inter-American Convention against the Illicit Manufacturing of and Trafficking in Firearms, Ammunition, Explosives, and Other Related Materials (CIFTA) (CP/doc.4697/12).

The Permanent Council adopted the draft resolution, in which it decided that the Third Conference of States Party to the Inter-American Convention against the Illicit Manufacturing of and Trafficking in Firearms, Ammunition, Explosives, and Other Related Materials (CIFTA) would be held on May 14 and 15, 2012, at OAS headquarters. The resolution was subsequently published as CP/RES. 1000 (1824/12).

6. Activities Report of the General Secretariat

The Secretary General, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, presented a report on activities conducted away from headquarters from February 2 to March 21, 2012.

The representative of Dominica took the floor to ask the Secretary General for more detailed information on the results of some important events on the agenda of the conference held at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology in Boston on the outlook for the region and the challenges faced by Latin America. He indicated that it would be interesting to have access to information on the different matters and events in which the Secretary General took part. The Secretary General responded to the representative of Dominica’s request to provide delegations with full details on his activities.


The Permanent Council took note of the Secretary General’s report and of the delegations’ comments. 

7. Approval of the procedure and schedule for the analysis of the Strategic Vision of the OAS

The Chair of the Permanent Council presented the proposed procedure and schedule for analysis of the Strategic Vision of the OAS (CP/doc.4687/12), which suggested that the Working Group to Review OAS Programs of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) be entrusted with finalizing the pilot scheme for screening the Organization’s mandates. That review of mandates should make it possible to determine whether they had been fulfilled, superseded, or duplicated, and whether they had expired or required ongoing processing.  

To that end, the General Secretariat would have to provide the corresponding information by April 1, 2012, at the latest. The Working Group would have to complete the task entrusted to it by April 30, 2012, in order to present its results to the CAAP and subsequently to the Permanent Council.

The representatives of Brazil, Bolivia, Grenada, and Barbados took the floor to express their comments, concerns, and suggestions on the proposed procedure as well as on future mandates.

In response to a suggestion by the Chair, the Permanent Council took note of the comments made by delegations and decided to continue its consideration of the proposal once the delegations had been able to make additional consultations.

8. Approval of Permanent Council meeting minutes:
The Permanent Council approved the following minutes:

· CP/ACTA 1747/10, special meeting of March 30, 2010

· CP/ACTA 1748/10, regular meeting of March 30, 2010

· CP/ACTA 1761/10, regular meeting of July 7, 2010

· CP/ACTA 1764/10, regular meeting of July 21, 2010

· CP/ACTA 1768/10, regular meeting of September 15, 2010

· CP/ACTA 1770/10, regular meeting of September 29, 2010

· CP/ACTA 1772/10, special meeting of September 30, 2010

· CP/ACTA 1776/10, special meeting of October 28, 2010

· CP/ACTA 1788/11, special meeting of January 19, 2011

· CP/ACTA 1791/11, regular meeting of February 18, 2011

· CP/ACTA 1792/11, special meeting of March 11, 2011

9. Seventieth Anniversary of the Inter-American Defense Board. Presentation by the Chairman of the Council of Delegates, Lieutenant General Guy Thibault

The Chairman of the Council of Delegates of the Inter-American Defense Board, Lieutenant General Guy Thibault, made a presentation on the occasion of the 70th anniversary of the establishment of the Inter-American Defense Board—70 years of service in support of peace and security in the Hemisphere.

Lieutenant General Thibault spoke about the history of the Inter-American Defense Board and its future outlook as an entity that would continue making efforts to evolve and be in a position to help the OAS member states address current and future challenges in the area of security and defense.  

The representatives of the United States, Saint Lucia, and Canada congratulated the Inter-American Defense Board on its anniversary.

The Permanent Council took note of the statement made by the Chairman of the Council of Delegates of the Inter-American Defense Board and of the comments by delegations.

10. Other business

· The Chair recalled that March 21 was International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination. The Alternate Representative of Haiti made a presentation on the importance of said date and called on delegations to reflect on the meaning of that commemoration. He noted that the corresponding Working Group of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs should continue its efforts regarding shared responsibility for promoting and protecting that ideal and that the work leading to adoption of the draft declaration should be concluded. The representatives of Antigua and Barbuda and Honduras also spoke on the matter.

· The Chair of the Permanent Council expressed solidarity with the people and Government of Mexico in the wake of the March 20, 2012, earthquake that had struck the city of Oaxaca, 300 kilometers from Mexico City. The representatives of Antigua y Barbuda; Honduras, on behalf of the SICA member countries; Bolivia, on behalf of the ALADI member countries; Trinidad and Tobago; and the permanent observer of France also expressed their solidarity. The Permanent Representative of Mexico expressed his gratitude for those sentiments and said that he would convey them to his country’s authorities. He reported that fortunately the earthquake had caused only material damage, with no loss of human life.

· The Chair announced that the Permanent Council would hold a special meeting on Wednesday, March 28, 2012, with the participation of members of legislative bodies of the Hemisphere. He reported that the ALADI Group would be represented by a legislator from Bolivia; SICA by one from Honduras, and CARICOM by one from Suriname. Also participating would be legislators from the United States and Canada. In addition, he indicated that the presentations of the invited guests would focus on topics of the Sixth Summit of the Americas.

· The Permanent Council bade farewell to the Permanent Representative of Jamaica, Ambassador Audrey Marks, and to the Permanent Observer of Spain, Ambassador Javier Sancho, as both concluded their postings with the Organization of American States.
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There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:57 p.m.
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�.	The statements and comments appear in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA-1842/12.
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